Hi Everyone,

I have some news, our Senior Synchro Team is going to leave for the Dr. Porter
Competition on Thursday December 3rd. For those of you who don't know about this
competition, Dr. Porter is like Liberty for singles, Lake Placid for Dancers and Indy
Challenge for Pair Skaters. In other words, you don't do well nationally unless they see
you here first!

This was a big commitment by the skaters, coaches and parents to add this extra expense
to their year, but the experience should pay off large dividends for our team. Dr. Porter
attracts the top teams in the nation and our team will get an up close look at the
competition and see how they will fare nationally. I am sure that John and Kathy will
come back even more charged up with idea's to make their 2 programs even HARDER!

I have a group of spies going with the team that will report back on all of the action, so I
will be sending follow up e-mails on how our team is doing! Please think of our team
over the weekend and send along good wishes to them. Any messages to the team that
you would like to send can be sent to me and I will pass them along to John and Kathy to
read to the team.

To start them off I say: GO ICE'KATEERS!!!!!!

Audrey



